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LIBRARY ACTIVITIES 

In preparation for upcoming work in the staff areas, second-floor departments are 
starting to clean out storage and workstations.  In Administration, paper files that need 
to be kept permanently (such as board agendas and minutes) will be digitized.  Karla 
Nora is working with an outside vendor to digitize those files.  Meanwhile, the design 
team met multiple times this month as we work toward final bidding specifications in 
September. 

Admin is preparing for a payroll migration in November.  Our team of Darcie Abreu, 
Zach Davis, Mary Myers, and I have begun taking online training, reviewing and cleaning 
up our data, and meeting frequently with the Paylocity implementation team. 

The staff strategic planning team finalized details for the September focus groups 
and worked on publicity.  Melissa Gardner, Andrea Lublink, Susan Conner and I worked 
with Essentiam to clean up fake survey responses and focus group registrants. 

 
 

EXTERNAL MEETINGS 

 

• Payroll software meetings, 8/2, 8/22, 8/24, 8/28 & 8/30 
• Strategic Planning meetings, 8/3, 8/17, 8/22 & 8/31 
• CCS Governing Board meeting, 8/9  
• 2nd Floor Staff Area Renovation meetings, 8/10, 8/16 & 8/24 
• POC Board  

• Executive Committee meeting, 8/15  
• Board meeting, 8/24 

• Foundation meeting, 8/17 
• Rotary Club  

• Club meeting, 8/22 
• Oktoberfest planning meeting, 8/30 

• Cook County Courthouse, Rolling Meadows, 8/29 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

COMMON ACRONYMS USED 

• ALA – American Library Association 

• CCS – Cooperative Computer System, the library catalog that we share with 28+ other libraries 

• CPLA – Certified Public Library Administrators program 

• FOL – Friends of the Library 

• NHB – North Hoffman Branch library 

• ILA – Illinois Library Association 

• IMRF – Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund 

• ISL – Illinois State Library  

• LIRA – Libraries of Illinois Risk Agency, our property/casualty insurance pool 

• PLA – Public Library Association 

• POC – Partners for Our Communities 

• RAILS – Reaching Across Illinois Library System, the state agency that provides support to 

libraries in northern Illinois 

• RRB – Rand Road Branch library 

• TIF – tax increment financing 

• WEB – Women Engaged in Business, a networking group of the Hoffman Estates Chamber 
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Executive Summary
The theme for Summer Reading 2023 was DIVE Into Reading. The program ran
from June 1 to August 7, one week less than the previous year. This was done
to correlate when kids went back to school. All members had the option to
sign up in person, online, over the phone, or through the Beanstack app. The
Communications department worked diligently to decorate all the branches
and promote the program through the member e-news and social media posts
throughout the summer. We hosted the Summer Reading Kick-Off Party on
Saturday, June 3 where we had a total of 450 attendees. Members who
registered for the Summer Reading program on that day alone totaled to 503
at the Main branch. The Main branch made up 92% of registrations, North
Hoffman 5%, and Rand Road 3%.
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Registrations Trends

160 Rand Road
269 North Hoffman
5,217 Main

Registration this year was on par with 2022. The overall total being 5,217
compared to last year's 5,155 when looking at week 10.

The Youth and Teen Services department did an incredible job of promoting
the Summer Reading program at school outreaches. This took place in the
classrooms and at the Main branch where tours were provided and kids were
able to receive their first library cards. For the month of May we reached a total
of 1,450 students with 32 visits. At outdoor storytimes we reached a total of
508 people through June, July, and August. With the help of Tween and Teen
volunteers the department was able to provide more elaborate programs which
then encouraged our volunteers and members to sign up for the Summer
Reading Program.
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Summer Reading Prizes

Once a member completed DIVE Into Reading they had a choice for a
completion prize of a t-shirt or tote bag. With the generous donation from the
Friends of the Library we were able to provide more completion prizes than last
year, ordering a total of 2,445 t-shirts and 1500 tote bags. T-shirts still went
quickly as our tote bags were delayed until the end of June. Our original
shipment of bags were lost and we had to quickly find another option for our
members.

A total of 59.5% of members completed the Summer Reading Challenge. This
was an increase from last year's (2022) 50.1%. This is our highest completion
rate since 2019. In 2019 a total of 2,950 members completed the program. A
total of 3,105 members completed DIVE Into Reading. Even with the program
being one week shorter we still surpassed previous years.

Completion Rates
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Member Programs
Programs were hosted to go along with the Summer Reading theme, DIVE Into
Reading. Below were some of the fan favorites.

55 members in attendance for Baby Races
with a lot of curious onlookers. "I attended an
event in the next room while this was
happening. I think all our League of Women
Voters of the Palatine Area book discussion
members were delighted by the Baby Race." -
Debby Brauer

Splash of Color was a passive program that
took place in June and July at all the
branches. A total of 273 members joined us
for painting their own ocean scene.

54 members attended Ocean Wreath making
and together created beautiful home décor
inspired by the colors of the ocean.
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